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Mission Statement 
On our journey through life, let us endeavor to  

reach out to all people with love, respect,  

encouraging words and  thoughtful deeds.  

Together we gather in community:  

Caring, Sharing, Supporting and Educating one  
another in a worshiping family of God. 

 
872 Smith Street, Brighton, Ontario K0K 1H0  

613-475-4191 

email: info@smithfieldcarman.ca 
smithfieldunitedchurch@cogeco.net 

       website: www.smithfieldcarman.ca 

Elevator available & wheelchair accessible 

Services Sundays at 10 a.m. 

  February – Smithfield 

March - Carman Hall 
Join us for a time of coffee and fellowship 

after our services. 
 

Minister 
Pastor Ian F. Robb 

613-439-8765 

Worship Leader & Organist 
Karen Bates 

905-355-1331 

Secretary, Susan Majury 

Office Hours: Friday 9 – 1 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Events 

February – Smithfield Site 
Feb. 3       Pastor Ian does service 
Feb. 10     Karen does service 
                  Annual Meeting with lunch 
Feb. 17     Karen does service 
Feb. 24      Pastor Ian 
 

 Join us for a Lenten Bible Study  as 
we explore the book “Everyday 
Skeptics” The study would commence 
on a Friday 8th. March and we would 
meet for about an hour to discuss the 
text written by  Alydia Smith. This 
Lenten devotional which is provided, 
focuses on the words of the 
prophets, who often faced a skeptical 

reception. How do the words of past prophets 
continue to live today? The dates would commence: 
Friday 8th. March at 10.00 a.m. 
Friday 15th. March 
Friday 22nd. March 
Friday 29th. March 
Friday 5th. April 
Friday 12th. April 
 
New Exercise Program for Community. 
Having approached the Brighton Y management 
they would like to offer us exercise classes led by 
their instructors. It could begin in February in the 
Smithfield basement with times geared to mums 
with children at school or those of us who are 
retired. 
We are looking for about 10 to 15 people who 
would begin the first classes and $5 per person per 
class would cover costs. Please let Pastor Ian or 
Karen know if you are interested in participating. 
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Brighton Ministerial Lenten 
Lunch Dates: 
 

All are a half hour service at 
12:00 noon with lunch 
following. 

Wednesday, March 13 Holy Angels RCC 

Wednesday, March 20 St. Paul’s Anglican 

Wednesday March 27  Smithfield Carman 

Wednesday April 10  Evangel Pentecostal 

Wednesday, April 1 7  Fellowship Reformed 

 

Notables 
Smithfield & Carman Hall Rentals available. Call 
office 613-475-4191 for information. 
 

Home baked chicken meat pies. Available at 
Smithfield location. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Why do cows have hooves instead of feet 
Because they lactose 

 

 

 

 

                                   

Reflection on 2018 by our Minister, 
Pastor Ian Robb, and Worship leader Karen Bates 

 
It has been my pleasure to serve this pastoral charge 
of Smithfield-Carman this past year in which we 
embraced the changes in our congregation and grew 
accustomed to the alternate service schedules. This 
has been a lot to digest in a short period of 
adjustment yet it has been willingly accomplished 
and our ministry in this Christian community 
continues. 
 
We bid farewell to some of our outstanding and 
longstanding members during 2018 as they 
embarked on the ultimate journey of faith. They will 

be sadly missed, however their contributions to our 
church and community live on. Our prayers go with 
them and may they carry them forwards to be with 
the Lord. (Micah 6:8 ) 
 
Among the highlights of our year has been the 
willingness and contributions of a few people who 
ensured that the sanctuary was properly attired for 
the church season... A not insignificant task in the 
key seasons of the church year, and particularly the 
Christmas season.  
 
Communion services were held at Easter, Pentecost, 
October and Advent in December. 
Our Christmas Eve service and Communion was well 
attended with Communion being served to highlight 
and welcome the birth of the Christ-child. 
 
It became evident that in order to maintain progress 
within the Smithfield-Carman ministry we should 
attempt to be more innovative during our worship 
and include some of the currently available 
technology to enhance our worship experience. This 
takes time and we have tentatively commenced a 
program of innovation in this respect. 
 
Among my personal goals during 2019 will be to 
establish group study to enhance our knowledge of 
scripture in the context of today's world in which we 
live I.e.  
 

¶ A Lenten Study leading up to Easter;  

¶ A fitness class for seniors during this winter, 
led by the Brighton Y fitness class and on site 
at Smithfield lower level.  

¶ Meditation Classes hosted by Susan Craig on 
an ongoing basis. 

¶ Perhaps a luncheon club which will take 
place on a monthly basis.  

¶ We also need to be pro-active with inviting 
our neighbours to attend church and indeed 
spread the word that we are still the best 
kept secret in town. 

¶ A Guest speaker from time to time. 

¶ A monthly Newsletter. 

¶ Revise and update our Historic Roll and we 
will form a small group to accomplish this. 
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¶ Formation of firm links with other United 
Church congregations who wish to do 
likewise. 
 

All of these suggested practices take time and effort 
to accomplish but they are very achievable. 
There are profound changes which have begun to be 
rolled out in the United Church structure as of 
January 1st 2019. Myself, Karen Bates and 
Chairperson Bruce Stewart will be attending several 
meetings over the next few months to establish 
how, as a part of Region 11, we will incorporate 
them in our ministry. Regular updates will be 
provided to enable you to be completely informed…. 
No surprizes here! 
 

I encourage each one to speak to me about our 
church!  Speak to me about what we are doing well 
and what we could do even better. With this 
respectful dialogue taking place I encourage 
participation at all levels, community included. 
A Newsletter has been published since September 
on a monthly basis. It enables us to be kept up to 
date on what is going on within the church and the 
wider community. It also encourages our 
membership and wider community to submit 
contributions of newsworthy note, favourite articles, 
recipes and photographs. It is my intention to 
continue its publication on a monthly basis and the 
next issue will be available before the annual 
meeting on February 10th. This issue will contain 
details of the new United Church Structure for your 
reading pleasure. 
 

I so appreciate Karen Bates, along with her worship 
duties, stepping up to cover for the absence, due to 
illness, of our secretary Susan Majury.  We all wish 
Susan “a get well soon” wish and will be pleased to 
see her back in harness when she is fit enough to do 
so. 

Finally, as you possibly know, in case of an 
unprecedented event we are the nominated centre 
for evacuation of the Smithfield Junior School. 
Barely a week into January the school had to be 
evacuated in the morning and 150 school children 
and their teachers arrived at Smithfield Church to 
await the ‘all clear’ from the Fire Service. It was -15 
C outside and the warmth and support we provided 
gave me a strong sense of community pride. 
The photograph (for which I had asked permission) 
gives a sense of this occasion. 
I have a profound respect for your history and the 
people who have made this pastoral charge what it 
is today. I challenge anyone to sit or stand in either 
of our sanctuaries… be it Carman or Smithfield and, 
through the wall hangings, ornaments, photographs 
and stained glass, fail to obtain a sense of the 
presence of the saints of the past.  
 
Let us continue in their loving footsteps, innovating 
and enhancing what we do as a mature and 
innovative Christian presence in our communities. 
 

Blessings, 

Pastor Ian.  Ṕ 

 
THE GATE OF THE YEAR 

 

And I said to the man who stood at 
the gate of the year: 

“Give me a light that I may tread 
safely into the unknown.”  

And he replied:  
“Go out into the darkness and put your hand into 

the Hand of God. 
That shall be to you better than light  - and safer 

than a known way.”  
So I went forth, and finding the Hand of God, trod 

gladly into the night. 
 

As we approach this New Year we carry with us our 
memories of the past year, recalling the passing of 
Rev. Doug, as we walked on a faith journey to the 
place we are now. Working through a time of 
transition, we came together with God’s guidance, 
in faith, patience and encouragement. During that 
time of many changes, I would personally like to 
thank everyone for their support. 

 



 We welcomed Pastor Ian to our church family in 
February, and appreciate his fresh outlook and plans 
for the church in the community. His efforts and 
enthusiasm are much appreciated.  As well as Ian,  I 
too would welcome your thoughts and concerns - 
what you like about our services, what you don’t 
like, would like to see changed,  or any ideas you 
might like to bring forward.   
 

Thanks to all who helped during the year with 
Sunday services in any way, reading,  helping with a 
story or singing.  (Even those times when the words 
might not quite fit the music!)  
 

  And now we face the gate of a new year,  with 
changes within the United  Church of Canada that  
may be beyond our control, or perhaps even 
changes that may affect our Smithfield  Carman 
church,  yet we have several options.  We can ride 
the roller coaster, holding on tight as the turns of life 
unfold, or we can welcome the coming changes,  as 
an opportunity to examine 
more closely and carefully, as to 
how the journey might the way 
we operate as a congregation.   
 
 

As we turn the handle, we realize we have left the 
old year, the age old story of Christmas,  our 
Christmas decorations, the carols, and the manger 
behind. 
 

Yet, In each heart there lies a Bethlehem, an inn 
where we must answer if there is room for this 
Christ child.  Do we – as innkeepers – have room?  It 
is up to each of us, for the journey starts now. 
 

“So I went forth, and finding the Hand of God, trod 
gladly into the night.”  

 

May we too step forth with faith, hope and  
love knowing that God goes with us.  
                                                     In Faith, Karen     
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

Friendship Thoughts 
 

We’ve started on a journey, Lord, 
A journey through the year, 

And who knows just what lies ahead? 
We pray the way is clear. 

We bring you all our hopes and dreams, 
Those wishes deep within, 

We ask for courage and for strength 
To see each day begin.  

We send out love and healing thoughts 
To those in distant lands, 

Where there is turmoil may they find 
The Gift of caring hands.  

We thank you for companionship 
 And all each day can bring 

The comfort found in love and faith 
They help our spirits sing. 

And so once more we ask you, Lord, 
Please be our guard and guide, 

On our journey through the year 
Be always by our side.  
                 Iris Hesselden 

 
 

Irony - The opposite of wrinkly 
 

CHANGING TIMES 

A REASON FOR STRUCTURAL CHANGE. 

Our United Church of Canada has been 
in the process of discussing and voting 

for change and renewal through a series 
of what are known as “Remits.”  These are 

detailed below and were discussed at length and 
voted upon by the church presbytery by presbytery 
across Canada until a consensus for structural 
change was reached. This consensus can be viewed 
by going to the official web site at: 

https://generalcouncil43.ca/news/remit-enactment-
means-major-structural-changes-church 

At a final vote, On Sunday, July 22, the 43rd General 
Council enacted the seven remits that originated 
at GC42: 
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¶ Remit 1: Three Council Model 
¶ Remit 2: Elimination of Transfer and 

Settlement 
¶ Remit 3: Office of Vocation 
¶ Remit 4: Funding a New Model 
¶ Remit 5: Ministry Partners within Mutual 

Recognition Agreements 
¶ Remit 7: Candidacy Pathway 
¶ Remit 8: A Step Towards a New Model of 

Membership 
 

Congregations, Ministries, and Communities of 
Faith 
Over 2 million people worship in about 2,800 
congregations across Canada (plus three in 
Bermuda). Pastoral care is provided to about 
317,000 known households. The United Church also 
supports community and social justice 
ministries, camps, campus ministries, chaplaincies 
(armed forces, hospitals, correctional), seniors 
homes, theological schools, education centers, 
and new expressions of ministry. 
 

A community of faith is any community of people 
within the United Church that gathers to explore 
faith, worship, and serve 
¶ is recognized as a community of faith within 

the United Church by the regional council 
through a covenantal relationship between 
the community of faith and the regional 
council. Many kinds of communities of 
people may be recognized as communities of 
faith: congregations, pastoral charges, 
outreach ministries, chaplaincies, faith-based 
communal living, house churches, online 
communities, and others. 
Communities of faith may be time-limited, 
transitional, or ongoing. 
 

Pastoral Charge 
A pastoral charge consists of one or more 
communities of faith under the spiritual leadership 
of a minister. There are approximately 2,100 
pastoral charges, each of which has a governing 
body.  
 

Regional Council 
 A regional council is an administrative grouping of 
communities of faith in a local area. Laypeople and 
ministers meet to oversee the work of the church  

 
within each region. There are 16 regional councils in 
The United Church of Canada. 

General Council 

The General Council is the decision-making body for 
the United Church as both a denomination and a 
legal corporation. Ministry personnel and lay 
commissioners are elected by the regional councils 
and meet every three years to set church policy. A 
General Council Executive (GCE) and Sub-Executive 
(GCSE) govern between meetings of the council. 
Proposals, reports, minutes, and other documents 
related to meetings of these groups can be found on 
the United Church Commons, under Governance, 
where you will also find the Records of Proceedings 
of the most recent General Councils.  

Policy is implemented through the committees and 
task groups of the General Council and a staff group 
organized into seven working units. 

General Council Executive 

The Executive of the General Council is the decision-
making body for the United Church between 
meetings of the General Council, living into 
covenantal relationship and mutually accountable 
with the General Council, regional councils, and 
communities of faith. 
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There are 18 voting members on the Executive. 
These include the Moderator, Immediate Past 
Moderator, General Secretary, and one member 
chosen by the National Indigenous Council Minutes 
from the meetings of the Executive and the Sub-
Executive can be found on the United Church 
Commons. 

The Executive can be contacted via e-mail 
at gce@united-church.ca 

Office of Vocation 

The Office of Vocation is the body in the United 
Church’s structure that supports the accreditation of 
ministry personnel. Through the Office, these 
functions previously performed by presbyteries and 
Conferences have become a permanent part of the 
General Council. The Office of Vocation also relates 
to candidates for ministry through the Candidacy 
Boards. The Office of Vocation's purpose is to 
support the processes for the discernment and 
training of ministry personnel, the determination of 
their fitness/readiness for accreditation, the 
fulfillment of continuing education standards, and 
the formal processes for oversight and discipline of 
ministry personnel. 

 The new structure is now in effect as of 
January 1st. 2019 and information meetings are now 
being held as the process of implementation 
continues. Your minister and associates have been 
actively involved and continue to meet to be able to 
provide information about these changes to our 
structure. Singling out one new venture by our 
members is to have a continuing dialogue with our 
surrounding congregations and in this way provide a 
forum for local ministry which has perhaps been 
overlooked or absent at grass roots level in the past. 
Fewer meetings and more local and pastoral 
ministry to reach out to the community that 
surrounds each and every one of the ministries that 
exist across Canada in the name of The United 
Church of Canada of which we can be duly proud to 
be a part. 

Your Ministry Personnel. 

 

“Cloth for the Cradle”  Service December 23 
 

Cloth for the cradle, Cradle for the child. 
The child for our every joy and sorrow. 
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Walking by Faith 
 

Shine your light, O Lord, 
So that I may see, 
Just where I am heading 
And what's in front of me 

Your word is the light, 
The lamp unto my feet 

It may not light far ahead, 
Nor show me where it's 

steep 

But it gives enough light 
For each step I take, 

Just enough to see ahead, 
Along this road of faith 

For this is what it surely is 
As we walk with Jesus Christ, 

The road that we are travelling on 
Is by faith, not by sight 

 
So shine your light, O Lord, 

So we may see our way, 
Though you only show in part, 
It's enough for each new day. 

© By M.S.Lowndes 
 

Q: What did the duck say when he bought lipstick? 
A: "Put it on my bill." 

 

Rest: Carry Some Quiet 

There's no music in a rest, but there is the 
making of music in it. 
In our whole life-melody 
the music is broken off 
here and there by 'rests,' 
and we foolishly think 
we have come to the 
end of the tune...not without design does God write 
the music of our lives. Be it ours to learn the tune, 
and not be dismayed at the 'rests.' They are not to 
be slurred over, not to be omitted, not to destroy 
the melody, not to change the keynote. If we sadly 
say to ourselves, 'There is no music in a rest,' let us 
not forget that there is the making of music in it. 
 "Carry some quiet around inside thee," the well-
known Quaker, George Fox, used to say. "Be still and 

cool in thy own mind and spirit, from thy own 
thoughts, and then thou wilt feel the principle of God 
to turn thy mind to the Lord from whence cometh 
life; whereby thou mayest receive the strength and 
power to allay all storms and tempests."         

  
 

Q. What is the color of the wind?  
A. Blew. 

 

 
 
A Friend 

 

If you  have but a solitary friend, 
who is tried and true, 

you are among the rich in heart, 
mind and soul. 

You then have an investment 
 that never loses its value. 

You will grow richer each day of your life. 
Once you have that kind of friendship, 

do not expect too much of it. 
Measure it out. 

Give to it all the loyalty that is yours, 
and what a possession you will then have! 

George Matthew Adams 
 

What happens to a frog's car when is broken down 
It gets toad away 
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                 Recipes from the Heart 
 
 
 
 

My  Grandma’s Potato Doughnuts 
(Karen Bates) 

Ingredients 
2-3 small potatoes, boiled and mashed 
1 c sugar 
1 c milk or buttermilk (for a lighter fluffier texture) 
1 tsp vanilla 
3 Tbsp melted shortening,  
3-4 large eggs 
1 tsp salt 
1 1/2 tsp nutmeg 
2 Tbsp baking powder 
3 c flour 
Directions 
1. Sift together the baking powder and flour in a 
medium size bowl, set aside. 
2. In a large bowl mix the remaining ingredients, 
except the milk, until smooth and well combined. 
3. Alternately add the flour mixture and milk to the 
potato mixture. 
4. Chill 30 minutes 
5. On a lightly floured surface, roll out dough to 
about 1/4" thickness(thicker for fatter doughnuts). 
Cut using a doughnut cutter or use a glass but lightly 
flour rim before using. Cut out center using a smaller 
diameter circle. 
6. Heat oil to 350 degrees 
7. Carefully add dough to hot grease. Flip after 
doughnuts have reached desired color. Do not 
pierce the doughnuts when flipping or they can 
become greasier. Let cook until desired color is 
reached and remove from oil. 
8. Drain on paper towels. Repeat process until all 
the dough is gone. Powder sugar and 
cinnamon/sugar can be added when cooled.  
 

CAUTION: don't let the oil drop below 350 or get too 
hot because the results can be disastrous. You can 
end up with doughnuts filled with gooey centers (oil 
too hot) or they'll be loaded with oil (too cold). 

Don’t forget the donut holes!!!! 

Pastor Ian’s Favorite desert 
Bonoffi Pie 

 

2 Cups Graham Crackers 
1/2 cup melted butter. (Make base in a spring-form 
pan by mixing the melted butter with the crushed 
graham crackers) 
Meanwhile boil 1 (Sealed)tin condensed milk for 3 
hours in water, topping up the water as required. 
When tin is cool, open and spread resulting "Toffee" 
on the biscuit base.  

Slice 2 large bananas on top then cover with 
whipped cream. Grate chocolate on top and the 

result is a delicious dessert, suitable for Birthdays, 
Anniversaries and celebrations 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

God Gathers 
 

As a worker gathers tools, 

As a poet gathers images, 

as a musician gathers the band, 

as a cook gathers recipes,  

as a scholar gathers arguments, 

as a writer gathers stories, 

as a preacher gathers texts, 

so God gathers people for service. 

 
 


